
NUT ALLERGIES 

Would all parents please be aware that 
we have children and staff with nut        
allergies.  Please refrain from sending 
food into school that contains nuts. 

P.E Kits—Week commencing 28.09.20 

Due to our COVID –19 risk assessment could we remind 
parents, children must arrive dressed in their P.E Kits 
on the following days: 

Year 1 & 2— Wednesday’s and Friday’s 

Year 3,  5 & 6—Monday’s and Thursday’s 

Year 4—Thursday only and Swimming—Friday 

RECEPTION CHILDREN DO NOT NEED A P.E KIT AT PRE-
SENT AND ARE TO ARRIVE IN UNIFORM EVERY DAY. 

*** NEW*** LUNCH ARRANGEMENTS FOR  

Monday 28.09.20—Friday 5th October 2020 

We will still not be able to provide our usual hot lunch 
service due to our COVID 19 risk assessment. We have 
taken the decision to carry on with the packed lunch 
service but we have also introduced a hot lunch option. 

All lunches are served with a drink, fruit or veg sticks , a 
piece of cake or cookie. 

Letters/Ordering forms were sent home with  children, 
and also e-mailed and Dojo’d to parents.  Forms can be 
returned to the school office in person (please remem-
ber to socially distance or  
emailed to:  admin@doxeyprimary.co.uk 
 

Can we take this opportunity to remind parents  that 
school lunches must be paid in advance.  School lunch-
es cost £2.30 per day (£11.50 per week).  Lunch money 
can be paid using Parent Pay our secure online pay-
ment system or by Pay Point at any participating 
store.  Please note any payments made in store using 
Pay Point may take up to 48hours to register on our 
system, we advise you keep your receipts as proof of 
payment. 

Reception  Pierre-Rene for showing pride in his activities and perseverance in his phonics work. 

Year 1 Charlotte for persevering in all her lessons.  Charlotte has written some fantastic sentences about 

Goldilocks.  Well done.  

Year 2 Asia Mae for showing respect and being focused and ready to learn in all her lessons. 

Year 3 Amelia for showing respect to her peers and teachers.  Also for showing self-belief in Maths.  Keep 

persevering Amelia you are doing fabulous work. 

Year 4 Jake for fantastic writing in his English, his use of effective vocabulary and sentence structure is      

brilliant.  Great self-belief. 

Year 5 Ethan for showing perseverance and self-belief during home learning.  We’re looking forward to 

tasting that cake! Super work!  

Year 6  Rachel for super home learning and the fantastic effort she has made. 

Our stars for week ending 11.09.20 Our stars for week ending 25.09.20 

PLEASE BE AWARE  WHEN ENTERING 

THE SCHOOL BUILDING—INCLUDING 

VISITS TO THE SCHOOL OFFICE FOR A 

MEETING, TO SIGN IN OR OUT YOUR 

CHILD , YOU MUST WEAR A FACE     

COVERING. 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR                           

CO-OPERATION 

FLU IMMUNSATION for Children in Reception—Year 6 
The flu immunisation team will be in school Monday 

19th October  2020, to administer the flu                    

immunisation spray to permitted  children.  Permission 

forms will be sent home today, if you would like your 

child to have the Flu immunisation spray, please return 

by Monday 12th October. If you have any questions or 

queries regarding the immunisation, please contact the 

immunisation team direct via   e-mail, 

school.immunisation@mpft.nhs.uk or via telephone on 

0300 124 0366. 

mailto:school.immunisation@mpft.nhs.uk


CONTACT DETAILS  - SIMS Parent App invites have been sent. 

It is always important that the school hold the most up to date contact details.  Please ensure you have noti-
fied the school office of any changes of address and/or telephone numbers. 

We have been sending invites to Sims Parent Lite app this week.  This app allows you to change your child’s 
information securely and is GDPR compliant. 

Wednesday  30th September  School Photographer—Individual School Photo  - POSTPONED 

Monday  19th October  Flu Immunisation Team in school—more information to follow 

Monday—Friday  26th—30th October  Half Term 

Monday  2nd November  School re-opens to pupils 

Monday—Friday  21st December 2020 —            

1st January 2021 

School Closed to pupils for Christmas Holiday 

Monday  4th January  School re-opens to pupils  

Dates for your diaries... 

SECONDARY SCHOOL APPLICATIONS 

Further to information sent out on Friday 4th Sep-
tember can we remind Y6   parents to make sure 
you have applied for your child’s secondary school 
place.  You can do this ... 

Online at:  www.staffordshire.gov.uk/admissions                                 
e-mail:  admissions@staffordshire .gov.uk                                       

Telephone:  0300 111 8007 and select the option 
for schools and transport. 

www.doxeyprimary.co.uk 

CLASS WITH THE BEST ATTENDANCE—Week ending 25.09.20 

Year 3—99.2%  - 

Here’s how the other classes performed 

Reception—98%  

Year 1—99% , Year 2 –  91.6%  and Year 4—97%,  

MEDICAL CONDITIONS 

IMPORTANT NOTICE TO ALL PARENTS 

If your child has any current medical issues that the school needs to be made aware of eg. Asthma, Allergies, or 
if you have any ongoing concerns regarding your child’s development,  please contact the school to arrange a 
meeting with Mrs Jones (SENCo).   

The meeting will enable us to draw up care plans and to talk about what happens in the event of an emergency. 


